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Figure 2  Livengood Amended Land Map illustrating gold in soil and priority discovery targets. 

 
The Company’s independent consultants are currently working on a resource update to incorporate the final 70 
holes drilled in the 2009 Summer program which are dominantly from the Sunshine, Northeast and Money Knob 
Zones of the deposit.  This resource update is currently targeted for release in the near future. 
 
As part of its project optimization work at Livengood, the Company is conducting its initial metallurgical milling 
recovery tests to assess the viability of using a variety of milling techniques to enhance gold recovery and 
maximize the economic performance of the project.  The Company has been releasing this data as it has come 
available and expects to continue this during the next several weeks.  Results to date have been encouraging for the 
integration of milling into the production plan. 
 
Livengood Project Highlights 

• Ongoing drilling at the project continues to expand the deposit at a rapid rate, with the current estimated 
resource open for expansion.  The latest resource estimate (October 2009) of 296.8 Mt indicated at an 
average grade of 0.85 g/t gold (8.09 Moz) and 164.2 Mt inferred at an average grade of 0.84 g/t gold (4.4 
Moz), both at a 0.5 g/t gold cutoff, makes it one of the largest new gold discoveries in North America. 

• The recently completed initial PEA shows that, with a USD 850/oz gold price, mining the oxide portion of 
the deposit using a heap leach only operation could yield 5.8M recoverable ounces of gold with an NPV(5%) 
of USD 440M and an IRR of 14.6% over a 13 year mine life. 

• Ongoing metallurgical studies focusing on the mill potential are underway and the next PEA will consider a 
combined Mill and Heap Leach operation.  Preliminary results indicate that, on average, 56% of the gold 
reports to a gravity concentrate and that carbon in leach processing of tails will provide significant additional 
recovery.  Final results of these studies are expected in Q1 2010. 


